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The regular meeting of the Eldridge Park Board was called to order at 6:33 P.M. on September 10, 2024, at The 
Eldridge Community Center. 
 
Board members present were Jeff Ashcraft, Scott LaPlante, Dean Halverson, and Tricia Campbell.  Jill DeWulf was 
absent. Also, present were Heather Link, Kennadi Thiessen, Abby LaPlante, Caitlin Kearney, Haley Link, Tony Rupe, 
and Ashley Lacey.  
 
Motion by Halverson, second by LaPlante to approve the agenda.  Motion was approved unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Public Comment – The North Scott Civic Organization shared a presentation that they would like to see in the 
Eldridge Dog Park. Step one was benches and shades, benches were already purchased, and with their $11,000 
donation, we can purchase the sunshades for the park. Second, they would like to add an agility course and a 
drinking fountain, and lastly, they would like a concrete pad and a splash pad.  
 
Motion by Halverson, second by LaPlante to approve the minutes from August 13, 2024, meeting.  Motion approved 
unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Motion by T. Campbell, second by Halverson to approve bills payable in the amount of $29,003.71. Motion 
approved unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Old Business-  
General Park Update -Motion by Halverson, second by T. Campbell to raise the park shelter rental at Centennial as 
of January 1, 2025, to $100 with $50 of that being returned as a deposit. Motion was approved unanimously by 
voice vote. 
 
Sanctuary Gardens – Motion by T. Campbell, second by Halverson to approve the quote for $9,640 from Ihrig Works 
for the concrete pad, and the quote for $10,180 from Lovewell Fence for the pergola at Sanctuary Gardens pending 
the approval of the resident who would like to donate the funds. Motion was approved unanimously by voice vote. 
 
New Business- 
Motion by LaPlante, second by T. Campbell to approve using the $11,000 donated by the North Scott Youth Civic 
Organization to purchase 2 sunshades and add a blessing box for pet supplies at the Eldridge Dog Park. Motion 
was approved unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Motion by T. Campbell, second by LaPlante to approve the Summer Concert dates for the North Scott Chamber. 
Motion approved unanimously by voice vote.  

 
Motion by T. Campbell, second by LaPlante to adjourn the meeting at 7:17 pm. Motion approved unanimously by 
voice vote.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Ashley Lacey, Billing Clerk 
 
 


